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I trust everyone had a good September as the weather now seems to have changed 
for the worse as we look towards the winter months. 

I was pleased to meet with the Neighbourhood Development Plan steering group in 
Carlyon Bay to discuss what can be done to get the Carlyon NDP over the line. 

I am now in discussions with Cornwall Council as I want a meeting with the relevant 
NDP officer from the council, Parish Council and NDP steering group, in person, so 
we can sit around a table and thrash all the issues out to allow the NDP to proceed 
onto the next stage.  

I have also visited the Imerys Lab on Par Moor Road and met with Imerys to discuss 
their future plans. 

In addition to this I have visited and met with staff and management at St Austell 
Garden Centre and Par Garden Centres to discuss their future plans and how their 
business has been through the pandemic. 

The controversial hybrid planning application with elements around Duporth, 
Charlestown and Charlestown School has been withdrawn by the applicant.  

I look forward to joining the meeting with the Highways Manager and the Parish 
Council at Cyprus Avenue on 12 November. 

And I have met with Cllr Chantrill-Burns and offered my support for the upcoming 
Carlyon Parish Repair Café in the future.  


